
 

 

EXAM  
INSTRUCTIONS  

AND  
INFORMATION 

 

Centre No: 12602 



 

EXAM TIMES 
 

Morning Session :   8:45am 
Afternoon Session : 1:15pm 

 

See your exam timetable for any additional exam times. 
 

PLEASE MAKE SURE YOU ARE OUTSIDE YOUR EXAM  
ROOM AT LEAST 15 MINUTES BEFORE THE  

START OF YOUR EXAM. 
FOR EXAMS TAKEN IN THE SOUTH WING HALL AND GYM 

YOU MUST MEET  IN THE PLAYGROUND OUTSIDE AND 
LINE UP ACCOURDING TO THE SEATING PLAN. 

 

LANYARDS 
 

ALL STUDENTS MUST BRING  
THEIR LANYARDS TO EVERY EXAM! 

 

ALL STUDENTS ARE REQUIRED TO WEAR THEIR  
LANYARDS WHEN ENTERING THE EXAM ROOM  

AND MUST PLACE THEM ON THE DESK  
FOR ALL EXAMINATIONS. 

 

ILLNESS AND EMERGENCY 
 

If you are ill or there is a serious emergency on the day of an 
examination, you or your parent/carer must telephone the 

school office by 8:15am and speak to a member  
of the office staff. 

 
For any other problems or long term medical issues that  

may affect your examinations, please let an Examinations  
Officer (Miss Ozturk) know as soon as possible. 



 

CANDIDATE NUMBER 
 

YOU MUST LEARN YOUR CANDIDATE NUMBER BEFORE 
YOUR EXAMINATIONS.  THIS WILL BE THE SAME NUMBER 

FOR EVERY EXAM YOU TAKE! 
YOU WILL NEED TO PUT THIS ON EVERY EXAM PAPER! 

 

SEATS 
 

Check your exam room and seats carefully! 
Make sure you double check your seat before entering the  

exam room and that you are sitting in the correct place.   
 

DO NOT BE MISTAKEN FOR A MISSING CANDIDATE.  

 

EQUIPMENT 
 

Please ensure that you bring the correct  
equipment To your examinations! 

 
CLEAR pencil cases only!   

Please note that we are unable to provide equipment during the 
exams.  Ensure that you bring all equipment to all exams—

especially with Maths and Science specialist equipment.  
 

Do not bring any unauthorised materials into the examination 
room with you.  This includes your exams timetable! 

 
If you would like to have water in the examination 

 room it must be in a clear plastic bottle.  
ALL LABELS MUST BE REMOVED FROM BOTTLES  

BEFORE ENTERING THE EXAM ROOM. 
No other drinks are permitted in exam rooms! 



 

MAKE SURE YOU KNOW  
THE RULES! 

 

NOTICE TO CANDIDATES 
 

All exam boards have very strict rules and regulations, which  
candidates AND invigilators are required to stick to! 

 
 Official exam sessions are run under fair conditions. 
 
 Anyone attempting unfair practices can expect cancellation of their 

exam entries and are liable for any charges that may occur, as well as 
possible exclusion from GCSE, GCE level and BTEC exams for a 
period of up to five years 

 
 The invigilators MUST comply with the rules.  They are required to 

report ANYTHING that they feel could be suspicious. 
 

DO NOT RISK THIS HAPPENING TO YOU.   
STICK TO THE RULES! 

 

EMERGENCY EVACUATION PROCEDURES 
 
In the event of an emergency: 
 
 The invigilator will stop the exam and make a note of the time. 
 Candidates will need to leave the room under the instruction of the  
 invigilators.  No talking is allowed. 
 You will be kept under supervision until it is deemed safe to return to the  
 examination room and complete the exam with the full time allowed. 
 If for any reason the examination cannot be completed because of the  
 emergency, the awarding body will be notified and special consideration 
 will be applied for. 



  

EXAM ROOM RULES 
 

There are some rules that are set by JCQ and Exam Boards 
that all students and schools must comply with: 

 
 

When entering an exam room, you must enter in silence. 
 

You must sit in your correct seat and must NOT attempt to com-
municate or look as though you are communicating with any oth-

er student.  If you are found trying to communicate this will be 
reported to the exam board and could result in the disqualifica-

tion of your exam paper. 
 

No hats, hoods/hoodies or scarves are permitted in the exam 
room.  Please wear suitable clothing to exam and remember  

that the temperature can vary. 
 
 

ELECTRONIC EQUIPMENT IN EXAM ROOM 
 

No electronic equipment must be on your person at any point 
whilst you are taking your examination.  This can result in an  

automatic disqualification from the exam board.  Any electronic 
devices brought in to the examination room must be completely 
switched off before entering and must be placed in the plastic 

wallet which will be on your exam table.  These will be collected 
in at the beginning of the examination and handed back at the 
end.  You MUST NOT switch on any electronic equipment  

before  leaving the examination venue.  If you are found using 
and/or attempting to use your device this will be reported to  

the exam board and could result in the disqualification  
from your exam paper. 

 
 









 

 
EXAMS OFFICE 

 
If you require any further information please see  

Miss Ozturk (Exams Officer) - South Wing Foyer. 
 

 
 ACCESS ARRANGEMENTS 

 
A small number of students may be entitled to additional  

Access Arrangements for examinations, most usually 25%.   
The award for 25% additional time will be shown on your  

timetable and your exam card which is placed on your table  
at the beginning of every exam. 

 

ATTENDANCE AND ABSENCE  
 

PLEASE NOTE: 
 

IF YOU FAIL TO ATTEND ANY OF YOUR EXAMS  
WITHOUT PROVIDING EVIDENCE YOU MAY BE 

CHARGED FOR THE EXAMINATION MISSED! 

 

APPEALS & SPECIAL CONSIDERATION 
 

For additional information on Appeals Procedures and any  
Special Consideration you must see Miss Ozturk.   

You will need to provide something in writing e.g. Medical       
evidence, before we can go ahead with the process. 



 
EXAM RESULTS 

 
Collecting results 
You can collect your results in person from school in the South 
Wing Hall. 

 
AS/A2/BTEC level results will be issued to students on  
Thursday 16th August from 8:00am. 
 
GCSE/BTEC results will be issued to students on  Thursday 
23rd August from 9:00am. 
 
If somebody else will be collecting your results slip, you will 
need to provide them with written and signed confirmation.  The 
letter  must be brought with them before we can hand over your 
results or given to Miss Ozturk before you leave school in the 
summer, or brought in on the day by an adult to collect your  
results. 
 
Results by post 
If you would like your result slips to be posted to your home, you 
must bring in a stamped addressed envelope to the  
Examinations Office (South Wing Foyer) before you finish 
your exams. Your results slip should arrive at the address the  
following day. 
 
PLEASE NOTE: 
We are not allowed to disclose any results via telephone, fax or 
email. 
 
 
 



 
RE-MARK & SCRIPT REQUESTS 

 
Any student that would like to request a re-mark once they have 
their results MUST complete the relevant forms and have it 
signed by the Head of Department before it is handed in. Once 
the re-mark has been agreed you must the Exams Officer for your 
application to be processed. 
 
Students must be aware that exam boards charge a fee for this 
service, which you will be required to meet.  The school will not 
process your request for re-marks until the payment has been 
made.   
 
PLEASE NOTE: 
 
In the event that you request a re-mark, the grade may go down 
as well as up.  If your grade goes up your payment made will be 
fully refunded. 
 
Deadlines: 
 
Priority Re-marks & Requests for Photocopied Scripts -  
Thursday 23rd August (For A Level candidates only) 
 
Non-priority Re-marks -  18th September 2018 
 
Request for Original Scripts - 29th September 2018 

Good Luck! 


